
1

TRAFFORD BOROUGH COUNCIL

27 JULY 2016

PRESENT 

The Worshipful the Mayor (Councillor Mrs. Judith Ann Lloyd), in the Chair.

J. Coupe (Deputy Mayor)
D. Acton
S. Adshead
S.B. Anstee
S.K. Anstee
Dr. K. Barclay
J. Baugh
J. Bennett
R. Bowker
C. Boyes
Mrs. A. Bruer-Morris
Mrs. J.E. Brophy
B. Brotherton
D. Bunting
D. Butt
K. Carter
M. Cawdrey
R. Chilton

M. Cordingley
L. Dagnall
Mrs. P. Dixon
A. Duffield
Mrs. L. Evans
N. Evans
T. Fishwick
M. Freeman
P. Gratrix
Mrs. D.L. Haddad
J. Harding
J. Holden
D. Hopps
M. Hyman
P. Lally
J. Lamb
E. Malik
A. Mitchell

P. Myers
D. O'Sullivan
J.R. Reilly
Mrs J. Reilly
B. Rigby
M. Sephton
B. Sharp
B. Shaw
J. Smith
E.W. Stennett
S. Taylor
Mrs. V. Ward
A. Western
D. Western
M. Whetton
A. Williams
J.A. Wright
M. Young

In  attendance

Deputy Chief Executive and Corporate Director 
Economic Growth, Environment and Infrastructure

Mrs. H. Jones

Corporate Director Transformation and Resources Ms. J. Hyde
Chief Finance Officer Ms. N. Bishop
Director of Human Resources Ms. L. Hooley
Interim Head of Legal Services Mr. M. Jones
Democratic and Performance Services Manager Mr. P. Forrester
Interim Public Relations Manager Mr. M. McAdam
Senior Democratic and Scrutiny Officer Mr. I. Cockill

APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Miss L. Blackburn, 
M. Cornes, C. Hynes, D. Jarman, K. Procter, T. Ross, L. Walsh and 
Mrs. P. Young.

16. MINUTES 

That the Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Council held on 25 May 2016, be 
approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
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17. ANNOUNCEMENTS 

(a) Tributes

With regret, the Mayor referred to the tragic death of Jo Cox, MP after being 
attacked in her West Yorkshire constituency the previous month. The Mayor also 
expressed sadness over the recent terrorist incidents around the world. The 
Council stood for a moments silence to formally pay it respects to Mrs. Cox and 
the victims of violent attacks.

(b) Her Majesty the Queen’s Birthday Honours

The Council joined the Mayor in congratulating Mrs. Jacqueline Anne Granger 
Brown of Altrincham, Chair of Altrincham Fundraising Committee for the Children’s 
Society, who was awarded the citation of Medallist of the Order of the British 
Empire for services to Children.

(c) Awards

The Mayor was pleased to announce that the Council had been highly 
commended in the Local Authority of the Year and Senior Leadership Team 
categories at the Municipal Journal Awards on 16 June 2016. 

On the same night at another awards ceremony, Trafford Council was also 
announced joint winner of the NHS Health Education England Learning Together 
in Health and Social Care Projects Award for its innovative integrated working 
project called i-Care. The award recognised the bold and ambitious journey the 
authority had taken to re-shape itself and change the way its people work, 
including how it operated with key partners from the NHS and other agencies.

(d) Her Majesty the Queen’s Award for Voluntary Service

The Mayor also congratulated the Loose Change Buskers from Altrincham who 
were amongst the recipients of a Queens Award for Voluntary Service having 
raised a large amount of money for cancer charities by busking. The Mayor hoped 
Members and officers would get to hear them play as she had invited them to 
perform in the Crush Hall before the next Council meeting.

(e) Single Hospital Service

Councillor Williams, Executive Member for Adult Social Services and Community 
Wellbeing provided the Council with an update on the Single Hospital Service 
Review and the report of Sir Jonathan Michael, Independent Review Director 
considered by the Health and Wellbeing Board on 16 July 2016 which had 
concluded that a single hospital in the City of Manchester should be pursued.

The proposal would mean enormous organisational change, one of the largest of 
its kind within the NHS, with the creation of a new single NHS Trust that would 
take responsibility for the services and assets currently provided by Central 
Manchester University Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust, the University Hospital of 
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South Manchester NHS Foundation Trust and the Pennine Acute Trust from North 
Manchester General Hospital.

Throughout the review, the Council had fully engaged and provided direct input, 
with the Trafford Health and Wellbeing Board and Health Scrutiny Committee 
being updated on developments. As things move forward, the Leader of the 
Council and Executive Member have offered Council support to the hospital trusts 
and the Executive Member would undertake to provide updates to Members and 
partners on developments.

(f) Health Scrutiny Committee Update

Councillor Harding, Chairman of Health Scrutiny Committee advised the Council 
that following its first meeting of the municipal year, End of Life Care, Homecare 
and Young People’s Wellbeing within Trafford had been included in the Health 
Scrutiny work programme. In addition, a special meeting would be scheduled to 
discuss the Single Hospital Service Review once more information became 
available. The Committee would also examine proposals for the urgent care centre 
at Trafford General and the Chairman would update Council accordingly. 

18. QUESTIONS BY MEMBERS 

The Mayor reported that 6 questions had been received under Procedure Rule 
10.2.

(a) Councillor Bennett asked the following question for which she had given 
notice: 

“Can the Executive Member please explain the extremely poor performance 
of the Special Educational Needs and Disability (SEND) section within the 
Children, Families and Wellbeing Directorate. This is evidenced by the fact 
that, by the Statutory deadline of 15 February 2016, only 30% of Education, 
Health and Care Plans (EHCPs) for children transitioning from primary to 
secondary school had been completed (this equates to 32 out of 107 
children).

For teenagers transitioning to Adult Services and further education from 
Children’s Services in September 2016 and who require an EHCP, none had 
been completed by the Statutory deadline of 31 March (0 out of 144). Can 
the Executive Member explain why this has happened, particularly when the 
Council prides itself on being a Champion Pathfinder Council for the Children 
and Families Act 2014?”

Councillor Hyman, Executive Member for Children’s Services acknowledged that 
the question raised an important matter and provided a full response covering all 
the significant points.

Although it was disappointing that not all year 6 pupils had their plans completed 
by the statutory deadline it was by no means just a Trafford issue.  The 
Department for Education (DfE) was made aware of the delays in issuing final 
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ECH Plans and as a result of their guidance a letter was sent to parents and 
guardians of Year 6 pupils stating the special school or mainstream secondary 
school that Trafford was proposing to name in the EHC Plan to help parents plan 
for their child’s transfer to secondary school.

In addition to the Year 6 and Year 11 transfers the Team also had to undertake, 
for the first time, Year 2 EHC assessments and plans for pupils leaving an infant 
school at key stage 1 to go to a junior school.  Also for the first time Year 9 pupils 
were transferred from statements to ECH Plans. The volume of new work, 
however, was not the only reason for delays.

The EHC assessment and transfer process was still in the implementation stage 
and as such processes were continually being refined as a result of feedback from 
parents and DfE guidance.  As a result of the changes and the imperative to 
involve children and their families in the co-production of Plans the EHC Co-
ordinator role had changed significantly. The EHC Team experienced a shortage 
of experienced staff and carried several vacancies during the spring term which 
was a critical time for meeting the statutory deadlines.

The issues and potential impact were identified and a series of measures were 
implemented to improve performance through the appointment of a new EHC 
Manager who started on 1st April.  All the vacant posts had now been filled and 
there would be a full staff team from September 2016.

The Local Area SEND Board, accountable to Trafford’s Health and Wellbeing 
Board, had been established to provide strategic direction and leadership for 
monitoring and quality assuring the local area’s effectiveness in identifying and 
meeting the needs of children and young people who have special educational 
needs and/or disabilities.
 
In respect of teenagers transitioning, there was a national issue for all Local 
Authorities in completing Year 11 – Year 14 Plans as colleges and other sixth form 
providers often depend upon a student’s GCSE results, their own or other external 
assessments before offering a place, which was more often than not after the 31 
March deadline.  As a result the college or 6th form provider could only give a 
conditional offer but conditional offers could not be named in the Final Plan in line 
with the statutory guidance. The Council is considering the options, in consultation 
with providers. 

There was also the additional complication of not knowing whether Trafford 
College was going to be offering Supported Learning provision from September 
2016 and as a result, more work was needed with families and young people to 
look at alternative provision in other further education colleges. The Team also 
needed to work with Trafford College in identifying which of their existing learners 
would need to move to other provision as the College were not offering a second 
year for some students. It is expected that this would not be an issue next year.
 
Finally, there would also be a small number of young people who were applying 
for apprenticeships or work based learning provision. Applications to work based 
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were always later than to colleges and so it was unlikely that a provider could be 
named by the end of March and the EHC Plan finalised.

In asking a supplementary question, Councillor Bennett commented upon the 
Council’s performance in comparison to other authorities and queried, since 
management was aware of the issues and, as there was a Council budget 
underspend for 2015/16, why remedial action was not taken earlier and wondered 
what the Executive Member felt was more important, the welfare of vulnerable 
families or the budget?

Councillor Hyman indicated that he had attempted to provide a full and detailed 
response to the initial question and that as he had mentioned, measures had been 
taken so that hopefully this would not happen again in the future. 

(b) Councillor Duffield asked the following question for which she had given 
notice:

“How many prosecutions have there been for fly-tipping in Trafford in the last 
12 months. Why has the post of Community Engagement Officer been 
vacant at Amey since the start of the One Trafford Contract?”

Councillor John Reilly, Executive Member for Economic Growth, Environment and 
Infrastructure responded advising that the Council had not taken any prosecutions 
for fly-tipping in the last 12 months. There were a range of actions that could be 
taken, ranging from advice and education through to prosecution in the 
Magistrates Court. Generally prosecution was reserved for more serious, large 
scale or commercially linked cases and successful prosecution relied on there 
being sufficient evidence to identify the perpetrator.

In the last 12 months, 13 £75 Fixed Penalty Notices (FPNs) had been issued, 
however, recent changes in the law meant that the Council could now issue £200 
FPNs. The new £200 FPNs had only been available in the last few weeks and so 
far 3 had been issued.

In total, 16 FPNs had been issued and many more minor matters had been dealt 
with by way of warning or advice in line with the Council’s effective ‘Be 
Responsible’ campaign that was positively promoting environmental awareness 
and behaviour change across the Borough. Councillor John Reilly reported a 41% 
reduction in fly-tipping in Clifford Ward for which the Council had received a 
national award, with another similar award expected.

Councillor Duffield, asked if the Executive Member had a response on the matter 
of the Community Engagement Officer and he reported that the One Trafford 
Partnership had attempted to recruit to this position on 3 separate occasions since 
2015 with all 3 candidates turning down the offer of the job. A number of 
alternative ways of delivering this function were being considered with an aim of 
being in place by September 2016.
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(c) Councillor Andrew Western asked the following question for which he had 
given notice:

“Could the Executive Member please set out the reasons why this Council 
was placed on the Freedom of Information (FOI) monitoring list in May 2016; 
what percentage of FOI's were not responded to on time in the three months 
prior to May and what the causes of these unacceptable delays were?”

Councillor Williams, Deputy Leader of the Council reported that the Information 
Commission’s Office (ICO) had identified a number of cases not being responded 
to within the statutory time limit of 20 working days and as a consequence were 
reviewing the timeliness of responses between 1 May and 31 July 2016. 
Performance in the period was February 71% within 20 working days, March 71% 
and April 73%.

The Council received a large number of requests and these had increased year on 
year, with a large number of requests from businesses for commercial 
opportunities and others from research companies which were time consuming. 
The Council had been working to meet the requirements for some time but had 
fallen short for a number of reasons such as competing workload, staff absences 
and the need for better overall corporate capacity and co-ordination.   

To address the issue an Information Governance team was established and new 
systems had been put in place. Submitting statistics for May 2016 the Council was 
able to report a response rate of 89% a significant improvement compared to 
previous months and above the ICO target figure of 85%. The figures for June 
were set to be submitted and show a similar level of performance.  

Recognising it was a legal requirement to respond, as a supplementary question 
Councillor Andrew Western asked what message the Executive Member thought it 
gave to those not receiving a response?

Councillor Williams assured Members that the Council did care and he was 
personally committed to openness and transparency. The level of performance 
had been recognised and actions had been put in place.

(d) Councillor Lally asked the following question for which he had given notice:

“I am sure all Councillors from across the chamber will agree with me that at 
this time of year our inboxes are swelled by parents raising issues around 
school admissions. Having experienced the admission to the primary school 
process twice in the last few years I can appreciate the anxiety of those 
parents looking and wanting the best for their children.

Our School Admissions team work extremely hard to ensure all parents or 
guardians are satisfied with their allocation. However with greater demands 
from parents and over subscription of numerous schools the task is a difficult 
one; if not impossible.
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I would like to ask the Executive Member for Children's Services how he 
feels the process has gone this year? How many parents challenged the 
original placement given to them in the first round of allocation? And at this 
time how many children across Trafford remain on the waiting list looking for 
an alternative?”  

 
In response, Councillor Hyman, Executive Member for Children’s Services 
believed that the School Admissions process for the primary reception intake had 
gone well the last year. All 3,001 applications from Trafford residents received by 
the statutory deadline of the 15 January 2016 resulted in the allocation of a place 
on the 16 April 2016, the statutory national offer date for primary school places. 
85% of children were offered a place at their first preference school. In addition, 63 
late applications from Trafford residents received by the 15 April 2016 were also 
allocated a school place.

The allocation letter advised parents of their right of appeal to an Independent 
Appeals Panel and also on how to apply for any vacancies.  There had been a 
total of 187 appeals lodged, 127 appeals for Community Schools, 44 appeals for 
Voluntary-Aided Schools and 16 appeals for Academies. This represented 0.06% 
of the total number of places offered in April. In addition 272 applications were 
received from non-Trafford residents of which 114 were allocated a place in 
accordance with the statutory guidance.  

The School Admissions Team had met all statutory deadlines. The application 
submission deadline of 15 January 2017 and national offer day of 16 April 2017 
are statutory dates set by the Department for Education and cannot be changed. 
The popularity of Trafford Schools places an additional pressure on the School 
Admissions Team as the most popular schools are oversubscribed and also 
attract applications from non-Trafford residents. Trafford’s strong transport links, 
job opportunities and excellent education continued to place demands on school 
places across the Borough.

Following a review of vacancies 97 places were offered to parents on 22 July.  
There were only 4 pupils who had not yet been offered a school place and the 
Admissions team was confident that all four pupils would be offered a place at the 
beginning of September, once responses to the latest offers had been received.

As a supplementary question, Councillor Lally asked Councillor Hyman for an 
explanation of the procedure following on from the allocation process should a 
pupil not take up the place offered.

The Executive Member advised that the Admissions Team work hard to ensure 
that parents have all the information they need to support them and encourage 
parents to apply for a place in their catchment area. Parents are helped to secure 
a school place whilst at the same time stating their preferred school, however, it 
can mean that some accept a school place whilst also being placed on their 
preferred school’s waiting list, with some on several waiting lists. In addition to the 
published advice and guidance the Admissions Team was available to answer 
telephone, postal and email queries to help and support parents.
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(e) Councillor Mrs. Brophy asked the following question, the first of two for which 
she had given notice:

“Please would the Executive Member give details on why our Trafford targets 
to reduce emissions of carbon dioxide to combat climate change are much 
lower than all other Boroughs in Greater Manchester?”

Councillor John Reilly, Executive Member for Economic Growth, Environment and 
Infrastructure advised that the Carbon Budget in the Sustainable Trafford Strategy 
2013-2020 identified a carbon emissions reduction target for Trafford for 2020 of 
29% over the 1990 baseline. The target was lower than the Greater Manchester 
target of 48% because it was set according to a local evidence base for Trafford. 
Trafford was signed up as a Greater Manchester authority to support the delivery 
of the overall carbon emissions reduction target of 48% by 2020, however, it was 
recognised that some districts would be able to do more than others depending on 
their individual circumstances. The target would not be achieved in Trafford due to 
the industrial influence of Trafford Park.

Councillor Mrs. Brophy, asked as a supplementary question if more could be done 
in Trafford by imaginative methods to make people aware of climate change and 
the effect of carbon dioxide emissions which could lead to a higher target?

The Executive Member informed the Council that Councillor Mrs. Brophy had 
received information from officers on this matter previously and that initiatives had 
been organised and would continue to be, across Greater Manchester. Although 
attempts were being made, a briefing session for Members at Trafford Town Hall 
last November and a similar consultation event held in central Manchester in 
March 2016, were poorly attended.

(f) Councillor Mrs. Brophy asked the following question, the second of two for 
which she had given notice:

“Please would the Executive Member offer an explanation as to why Amey 
services (ground maintenance providers) have been struggling to keep up 
with requests to cut hedges, trim grass and maintain the visual appearance 
of the green areas in our borough?”

The Executive Member for Economic Growth, Environment and Infrastructure, 
Councillor John Reilly reported that the One Trafford Partnership had 
acknowledged that in some cases, the standard of ground maintenance care had 
not been to the high standard that the partnership strived for and that this was 
being addressed by the partnership management team. The partnership had 
experienced challenges with both the equipment used and ensuring consistency in 
the quality of work which led to some grass verges not receiving the appropriate 
frequency of cut and in some situations a poor quality of cut. The partnership had 
been further hampered by a wet start to the summer season with some areas too 
wet for mowers to access and if they had attempted to cut would have caused 
long term damage. A review of the equipment in use had been carried out and all 
new plant will be ‘fit for purpose’.
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The partnership also acknowledged that it should have communicated the 
timescale for hedge cutting so that Members and residents were aware that the 
operation could not commence until the bird nesting period was over. The season 
was now complete and the partnership had commenced its hedge cutting 
programme.

Referring to the other services Amey was responsible for, Councillor Mrs. Brophy 
asked as a supplementary question if there were plans to review these areas and 
how the partnership was working for the residents of Trafford?
 
Councillor John Reilly confirmed that a contract operational review had been 
undertaken for the first year and that if Councillor Mrs. Brophy had a ward specific 
issue the management team would be happy to meet with her to discuss.

19. NOTIFICATION OF CHANGE TO MEMBERSHIP OF OUTSIDE BODIES 

RESOLVED: That the Council notes that Councillor M. Young has replaced 
Councillor Myers on the Association of Greater Manchester Authorities / 
Greater Manchester Combined Authority (GMCA) Audit Committee, to 
comply with the criteria for membership that Members are either a GMCA 
substitute or a member of its Scrutiny Pool.

20. REVISED HEALTH AND WELL BEING BOARD GOVERNANCE 
ARRANGEMENTS 

The Interim Corporate Director, Children, Families and Wellbeing submitted a 
report providing an update on revised 2016/17 municipal year governance 
arrangements for the Health and Wellbeing Board.

With regard to the Voluntary and Third Sector Representative, Councillor Harding 
asked if the Council could look at a process to ensure that information regarding 
the appointment and in general, was cascaded across the sector. In response, 
Councillor Williams noted the concern and agreed that the matter should be 
explored.

RESOLVED: That the revised governance arrangements outlined in the 
report, for the municipal year 2016/17, be approved.

21. REPORT OF THE INDEPENDENT REMUNERATION PANEL 

The Chief Executive submitted a report presenting the recommendations of the 
Independent Remuneration Panel that had been convened in accordance with the 
Local Authorities (Members’ Allowances) (England) Regulations 2003. The Panel 
had been requested to consider the remuneration for the new Deputy Executive 
Member roles which were established at the Annual Meeting on the 25 May 2016.

It was moved and seconded that the recommendations of the Independent 
Remuneration Panel be approved. 

The Motion was put to the vote and declared carried.
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  RESOLVED –

(1) That the recommendations of the Panel, as set out below, be approved:

i. That the Scheme of Members’ Allowances for Trafford Council be 
amended to include a Special Responsibility Allowance of £6,491.50 for 
Deputy Executive Members and £1,297.50 for Shadow Deputy 
Executive Members.

ii. That the allowances be backdated to the date of appointment of 25 May 
2016.

iii. That allowances for the Lead Member and Shadow Lead Member roles 
be deleted from the scheme.

(2) That the Director of Legal and Democratic Services be authorised to revise 
Part 6 of the Constitution: Members Allowances Scheme, as a consequence 
of this decision.

22. TREASURY MANAGEMENT ANNUAL PERFORMANCE 2015/16 

The Executive Member for Finance and the Chief Finance Officer submitted a joint 
report reviewing treasury activities for the past financial year, in accordance with 
the Chartered Institute of Public Finance and Accountancy (CIPFA) Code of 
Practice, as adopted by the Council.

The report had also been considered by the Executive on 20 June 2016 and the 
Accounts and Audit Committee on 28 June 2016.

RESOLVED: That the Council notes:

(i) the Treasury Management activities undertaken in 2015/16;

(ii) that no prudential limits were breached during 2015/16; and

(iii) that there was full compliance with both the CIPFA Code of Practice on 
Treasury Management and CIPFA Prudential Code for Capital Finance.

23. YEAR END CORPORATE REPORT ON HEALTH AND SAFETY - 1 APRIL 2015 
TO 31 MARCH 2016 

The Executive Member for Transformation and Resources submitted a report 
providing information on council wide health and safety performance and trends in 
workplace accidents. The report also provided a summary of other key 
developments in health and safety for the period 1 April 2015 to 31 March 2016.

With regard to information on incidents involving the Council’s partner Amey, the 
Executive Member indicated that she would provide Councillor Adshead with 
details on any specific queries he had.
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RESOLVED: That the report be noted.

24. MOTION SUBMITTED BY THE LABOUR GROUP - PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
AT COUNCIL MEETINGS 

Further to Minute No. 83 of the meeting held on 23 March 2016, it was moved and 
seconded that:

“This Council believes that it is crucially important that all the residents of 
Trafford play a full part in the democracy of Local Government and the 
decision making process. 

Council further notes that in many other Local Authorities across the country, 
such as Cheshire East, the active participation of residents is encouraged by 
allowing them to speak at full Council and other designated meetings.

It is therefore proposed that this right is extended to Trafford citizens, based 
on certain agreed principles and conditions. These are broadly based on the 
Cheshire East model, which enables members of the public to make 
statements and ask questions at Council meetings, excluding Planning, 
Licencing and Scrutiny. 

Under these guidelines:

 A total period of 15 minutes is allocated for members of the public to 
speak at Council meetings.

 A total period of 10 minutes will be allocated for members of the public 
to speak at meetings of the Executive, committees and sub-
committees.

 Members of the public may speak on any matter relating to the work of 
the Council.

 Members of the public will normally be allowed up to 5 minutes each to 
speak, but the Mayor or Chair will decide how the period of time 
allocated for public speaking will be apportioned where there are a 
number of speakers.

 Where a member of the public wishes to ask a question of an Executive 
member, or of the Chair of a committee or sub-committee, at least 3 
clear working days’ notice must be given in writing to Democratic 
Services, in order that an informed answer may be given. 

Council are therefore asked to agree these broad proposals, and ask 
Officers to set up procedures in the near future for the implementation of this 
initiative, which will encourage active public participation.”

Following a debate on the matter, the Motion was put to the vote and declared 
lost.
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25. MOTION SUBMITTED BY THE LABOUR GROUP - STATEMENT RE: RISE OF 
HATE CRIME/XENOPHOBIA FOLLOWING BREXIT 

It was moved and seconded that:

“We are proud to live in a diverse and tolerant society. Racism, xenophobia 
and hate crimes have no place in our country. Our Council condemns 
racism, xenophobia and hate crimes unequivocally. We will not allow hate to 
become acceptable.
 
We will work to ensure that local bodies and programmes have the support 
and resources they need to fight and prevent racism and xenophobia.
 
We reassure all people living in this area that they are valued members of 
our community.”

During the debate on the matter, a slight revision to the Motion was suggested 
with the proposed insertion of the word “available” before the word “resources” in 
the second paragraph. The mover and seconder of the Motion accepted the 
proposed revision and the meeting signified its consent. The revised Motion was 
subsequently agreed with the unanimous consent of the Council.

RESOLVED: That we are proud to live in a diverse and tolerant society. 
Racism, xenophobia and hate crimes have no place in our country. Our 
Council condemns racism, xenophobia and hate crimes unequivocally. We 
will not allow hate to become acceptable.
 
We will work to ensure that local bodies and programmes have the support 
and available resources they need to fight and prevent racism and 
xenophobia.
 
We reassure all people living in this area that they are valued members of 
our community.

26. MOTION SUBMITTED BY THE CONSERVATIVE GROUP - GREATER 
MANCHESTER SPECIALIST LEAVING CARE TRUST 

It was moved and seconded that:

“Whilst not being complacent, this Council is rightly proud of Trafford’s 
position as an 'outstanding' authority for care leavers and would like to thank 
staff and partners who work incredibly hard to achieve this and meet 
increasing demand as child protection cases continue to rise.
 
In this context, this Council welcomes the proposed creation of the Greater 
Manchester Specialist Leaving Care Trust (the first of its kind in the country), 
a single GM organisation to provide corporate parenting for young people 
leaving care, working beyond local authority boundaries. The Trust will 
provide 16-25 year olds with access and support across a range of health 
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and social care services and will bring all services to care leavers under one 
organisational form, delivered across Greater Manchester. 
 
An initial coalition of a number of local authorities, led by Trafford as an 
‘outstanding’ service, will commence the implementation of the foundations 
of the new organisation immediately, aiming to ‘go live’ from Spring 2017, 
before scaling up to include remaining local authorities by December 2017. 

 
This Council fully supports the GM Specialist Leaving Trust and Trafford’s 
leading role, recognising the benefits that this will bring to care leavers 
across Greater Manchester.”

Following a debate on the matter, the Motion was agreed with the unanimous 
consent of the Council.

RESOLVED: That whilst not being complacent, this Council is rightly proud 
of Trafford’s position as an 'outstanding' authority for care leavers and would 
like to thank staff and partners who work incredibly hard to achieve this and 
meet increasing demand as child protection cases continue to rise.
 
In this context, this Council welcomes the proposed creation of the Greater 
Manchester Specialist Leaving Care Trust (the first of its kind in the country), 
a single GM organisation to provide corporate parenting for young people 
leaving care, working beyond local authority boundaries. The Trust will 
provide 16-25 year olds with access and support across a range of health 
and social care services and will bring all services to care leavers under one 
organisational form, delivered across Greater Manchester. 
 
An initial coalition of a number of local authorities, led by Trafford as an 
‘outstanding’ service, will commence the implementation of the foundations 
of the new organisation immediately, aiming to ‘go live’ from Spring 2017, 
before scaling up to include remaining local authorities by December 2017. 

 
This Council fully supports the GM Specialist Leaving Trust and Trafford’s 
leading role, recognising the benefits that this will bring to care leavers 
across Greater Manchester.

27. MOTION SUBMITTED BY THE CONSERVATIVE GROUP - EU REFERENDUM 

It was moved and seconded that:

“This Council respects the result that last month’s referendum delivered by 
the country. Locally, its overarching message is one of reassurance and 
recognition of the incumbent responsibility on all elected members to provide 
leadership, stability and confidence both to the Council and most importantly 
to the communities we serve.

Those on both sides of the debate took the opportunity to put their 
arguments to the residents of Trafford and we must now come together and 
look to the future of our borough.
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Our communities in Trafford are special and strengthened through their 
diversity. The contribution that everyone plays in creating a tolerant, 
respectful and inclusive culture in our society is highly valued, regardless of 
background, nationality, ethnicity, disability, sexuality and those of faith or 
none. We are confident we speak on behalf of everyone in the Council in 
saying we are all united in a common purpose to celebrate our differences 
and champion our togetherness as one place and one borough. We will not 
tolerate anything that threatens harmony in our communities and will 
continue to be a welcoming home.

This Council will pay close attention to the new and quickly evolving 
environment, to ensure we can support our local business and civil society, 
in order to keep Trafford integral to the regional economy and as one of the 
most successful, thriving and prosperous boroughs in Greater Manchester.”

(Note: Prior to the debate on the matter, the time being 9.15 p.m., the Mayor 
indicated that the length of speeches would be restricted to 2 minutes per 
speaker.)

Following speeches in support, the Motion was agreed with the unanimous 
consent of the Council.

RESOLVED: That This Council respects the result that last month’s 
referendum delivered by the country. Locally, its overarching message is one 
of reassurance and recognition of the incumbent responsibility on all elected 
members to provide leadership, stability and confidence both to the Council 
and most importantly to the communities we serve.

Those on both sides of the debate took the opportunity to put their 
arguments to the residents of Trafford and we must now come together and 
look to the future of our borough.

Our communities in Trafford are special and strengthened through their 
diversity. The contribution that everyone plays in creating a tolerant, 
respectful and inclusive culture in our society is highly valued, regardless of 
background, nationality, ethnicity, disability, sexuality and those of faith or 
none. We are confident we speak on behalf of everyone in the Council in 
saying we are all united in a common purpose to celebrate our differences 
and champion our togetherness as one place and one borough. We will not 
tolerate anything that threatens harmony in our communities and will 
continue to be a welcoming home.

This Council will pay close attention to the new and quickly evolving 
environment, to ensure we can support our local business and civil society, 
in order to keep Trafford integral to the regional economy and as one of the 
most successful, thriving and prosperous boroughs in Greater Manchester.

The meeting commenced at 7.05 p.m. and finished at 9.23 p.m.


